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	Minutes
	January 14, 2015	3:00-4:00
	

	Attendees
	Mary Girsch, Janie Griffin, Suzanne Hesse, Anna Johnson, Cat Megic, Christie Plinski, Susan Spencer, Linda Vigesaa, Nathalie Wright

	Absentees
	

	Note taker
	Pam Polito

	Guests
	Nathalie Wright



Agenda Topic:  Faculty Academy (Nathalie Wright)
	Discussion
	Nathalie joined the meeting to discuss TLC faculty professional development.  She discussed Teach Track and explained that there are two new tracks, as well as the current one for new faculty:  
· Professional development for a refresher (no stipend, just content) 
· New shell – for those who want to do something differently
There is a web page available which includes the following sections:
· Develop syllabi
· Develop lessons
· Course management and feedback tools
· Final assessment and quality control plan (self-paced)
The site includes:
· Best practices
· Tips and tricks for configuring courses (optional, but most find it helpful)
Faculty are encouraged to create their shell concurrently with the training.  They are not, however, kept from accessing the Blackboard shell prior to training.
Nathalie demonstrated some sample activities:
· Feedback plan that allows for feedback in several ways
· Professional development plan – good way to help part-time faculty make other connections
Several questions were asked and answered as follows:
Q:  Is there training for creating lessons that are highly engaging?
A:  High engagement really has to do with the instructor and their interactions; no real high engagement material is available.  OL can offer resources with suggestions for how to make discussion questions more effective and have students interact with each other.

Q:  What do students do when they need help?
A:  Faculty are required to have 4 weeks of content 3 weeks before course begins

Q:  With regard to the website, what is a slider?
A:  This is info that slides in with info they can read or click it away.  Provides a way to integrate content without front loading it.

Q:  Are faculty discouraged from opening a whole course at the beginning?
A:  If it makes sense to do so, some courses are opened wholly as this encourages independent study.  There is a balance though because we don’t want to suggest students may come and go as they please.  Any time students are interacting, they may end up modeling the same thing, which could be difficult to manage.  Motivated students may like having the course all at once while others may find it overwhelming, so it depends on the course and the students.

Christie reminded the group that we have to be aware that many of our students won’t know what to do.  We need to make sure we help faculty and student with this since most of our students are non-traditional.

	Conclusions
	

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	

	
	
	



Agenda Topic:  Confirm DLAC/OLAC - Charge/Membership
	Discussion
	Linda provided membership information to Dr. Derr and she approved.

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	No further action required.
	
	



Agenda Topic:  Approve Minutes from Nov 11, 2014 Meeting
	Discussion
	Minutes were approved with the following changes:
· Change DL to OL throughout the document.
Pam will work with Shannon Montgomery to set up a page on the portal for posting minutes there.

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	Make necessary corrections to minutes.
	Pam Polito
	

	Create portal page for posting minutes
	Pam Polito
	



Agenda Topic: OLAC Proposal Regarding LMS Direction
	Discussion
	An RFP was provided to the committee.  Cat and Don put it together and they received some great feedback from faculty.  The document is clear and organized and included priorities of faculty.
Questions and answers about where to go next included:
Q:  Where do we want to go next in terms of LMS?  Is there something better than Blackboard? Are the two LMSs doing the job or do we need something better for faculty and students?  How difficult is it to migrate data?  
A:  Technology is changing and LMS’s are improving; they are making it easier to travel between two LMSs.  

Linda explained that if we looked at several programs and love one, it is going to take time and a lot of work including buying and planning.  
· If it will be a better experience for our students, then we should consider a change.  Either way it could be a good thing.  If it's the right thing for students and faculty, that’s what we should pursue.  
· As to whether the college has the resources to manage this change, if it’s a high priority with significant improvements for our students, the college will need to consider and prioritize with other projects.    
· We may first want to look at what we have to understand what we think about our two products to see if they meet our needs, or identify what is lacking in the products we’re using.  
· The group decided they would like to consider this.  

There was some discussion on the shortcomings of Blackboard and the difficulty of migrating information.  eLearning pluses and minuses were also discussed.  
· Anna brought up that eLearning was not given a fair shot and perhaps this year we can investigate more with eLearning.  
· Linda indicated there were enhancements to eLearning as well that have not been implemented.  
· The group decided to pursue looking at our two LMS’s and compare the two; identify what each can and cannot do and what is desired that neither can provide.  
· It was decided that we would discuss process to accomplish this at the next meeting.  

	Conclusions
	We will first consider what we have to see if either meets our needs and if not, determine what functionality is missing and then assess whether it is significant enough to consider an RFP and consideration of a migration to a different product.

	Action items
	Person responsible
	Deadline

	Next meeting:  Talk about what the process might be to look at eLearning and Blackboard
	
	



Agenda Topic: ADA
	Discussion
	Focusing on ADA issues is both important and timely.  Susan said she is learning a lot about ADA to accommodate a student with vision problems who needs the test recorded.  She got some good ideas from Anna and when she figures this out, she will share it in the future.



Update on Pending Action Items
	Action item
	Update
	Person Responsible

	Collective Calendar
	While this is a good idea, there are no resources to do it.
	Cat

	Meet with Zack and Bruce to go over some things OL would like to change about ServicePro
	
	Cat and OL Team

	Saints’ email – rolling out
	Update saints email plan to help us understand what we can do.  
	Don



Future Agenda Topics: 
	TLC - Anna

	LMS Direction – further discussion



